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RECYCLE/TRANSFER STATION OPENING!  

SATURDAY, APRIL 5
TH

 

 

Hours: 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.  

$24.00 punch tickets must be purchased 

online beforehand here. 

 

 

PUNCH TICKETS PURCHASED WILL ONLY BE GOOD FOR ONE SEASON 

(APRIL THROUGH NOVEMBER). 

 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

 

 

Do you have an excess of clothing, shoes, handbags, jewelry, furniture, 

and/or toys that are not being used, but rather are taking up space in 

your garage, basement and closets? 

 

Be a part of the community tag sale! You host it and we will promote it! 

 

SAVE THE DATE 

Saturday, May 3, 2025 

LOCATION: YOUR YARD 

TIME: 8 am to 4 pm 

FEE: $25 

 

REGISTER YOUR TAG SALE NO LATER THAN MONDAY, APRIL 14, 2025 

This gives us adequate time to compile the list of tag sales and set up a 

time with you to pick up your sign!  Register HERE. 

 

https://boltonct.portal.opengov.com/categories/1088
https://boltonrec.recdesk.com/Community/Program/Detail?programId=1164
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FROM THE TAX COLLECTOR’S OFFICE 

 

 
DELINQUENT MOTOR VEHICLE BILLS HAVE BEEN REPORTED TO THE 

DEPARTMENT OF MOTOR VEHICLE. 

 

PLEASE PAY YOUR TAX BILL AS SOON AS POSSIBLE TO AVOID HAVING A 

REGISTRATION HELD UP. 

 

It will be necessary to have all accounts paid to be able to register a vehicle.   

Please make sure you pay your taxes at least 2 weeks before you need to 

register your vehicle to make sure you have no compliance issues.  You can 

check DMV’s online services under compliance issues to ensure you are clear 

before you go to DMV.  If you need clearance before the 2-week period of 

time, then you will need to make your payment with a credit/debit card online 

or in the office.  Payment can be made with cash or money order in the Tax 

Collector’s Office as well.   

 

Please make us aware you are requesting a release for DMV as it is not 

immediately taken off.   

 

IS YOUR CAR REGISTERED?  Check your cars registration or check on DMV’s 

online services for your registration’s status. 

 

Check DMV’s online services for registration status and compliance 

issues here: DMV ONLINE SERVICES 

 

PLEASE BE ADVISED The Town of Bolton is under contract with TaxServ 

Capital services for the collection of some of the Towns delinquent taxes.  If 

your account was sent to TaxServ, you MUST call them to discuss your 

account and arrange payment.  If you call the Tax Collector/Assessor we will 

direct you to Tax Serv for payment. 

 

TaxServ Capital Services, LLC can be reached at: 

Telephone: 860-724-9100 

Website: https://www.taxserv.com 

 

PAYMENT OPTIONS  

 

 

 

https://portal.ct.gov/dmv/resources/dmv-online-services?language=en_US
https://www.taxserv.com/
https://www.boltonct.gov/departments/tax-collector/payment-options


BOLTON BULLETIN 

MARCH 21, 2025 

 
  

 

FROM THE ASSESSOR’S OFFICE 

 

 

MOTOR VEHICLE TAX BILLS 

 

Motor vehicle tax bills cover vehicles registered on or before October 1st. 

The tax bill due July 1, 2025, is based on your registration status as of 

October 1, 2024. If you disposed of your vehicle after October 1, 2024, 

without transferring the plate, you may qualify for a prorated tax credit. 

Transferring plates to a new vehicle means no adjustment on the July bill, 

but a credit will apply on the Supplemental List in January. 

 

If you moved out of Bolton but stay in Connecticut after October 1, you will 

still owe taxes to Bolton for the full year.  For more information, see the 

Town of Bolton’s Motor Vehicle Proofs Brochure. 

 

RENTERS REBATE PROGRAM 

 

Connecticut offers a grant program for low-income elderly and disabled 

renters. Applications are accepted from April 1 to October 1, 2025. Grants 

range from $150 to $900, depending on income and marital status. 

 

Eligibility: 

• 65+ years old, or 50+ as a surviving spouse of a qualifying renter. 

• Under 65 and totally disabled with proof of disability. 

• Connecticut resident for at least one year. 

• 2024 income ≤ $45,200 (single) or $55,100 (married). 

 

Apply with proof of income, rent, and utility payments. Contact the 

Assessor’s Office at 860-649-8066 x6100 for assistance. 

 

 

ELDERLY AND DISABLED HOMEOWNER’S PROGRAM 

 

Applications are accepted through May 13, 2025, for tax credits ranging 

from $150 to $1,250. Eligible residents must: 

• Be 65+ by December 31, 2024, or totally disabled. 

• Have owned a Bolton home on October 1, 2024. 

• Meet the same income limits as the Renters Rebate Program. 

 

Renewal reminders were sent to those already in the program. Apply in 

person or by mail by April 15, 2025. From April 15 to May 15, applications 

must be submitted in person. 
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VETERANS PROGRAMS 

 

Veterans who served during declared war periods must submit a certified 

copy of their Honorable Discharge by September 30 for a minimum $4,500 

property tax exemption. Veterans with VA disability ratings can receive 

higher exemptions.  

 

Low-income veterans may also qualify for extra benefits with 2024 income 

limits of $45,200 (single) or $55,100 (married). 100% disabled veterans have 

lower income limits: $18,000 (single) or $21,000 (married). Applications are 

accepted from February 1 to October 1. 

 

Active-duty service members in wartime may also qualify for Veterans 

Benefits. Submit a signed Affidavit from your commanding officer by 

September 30. 

 

 

VEHICLES ADAPTED FOR PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES 

 

Vehicles specially adapted for persons with disabilities may be eligible for a 

tax exemption if registered in Bolton and not used for commercial purposes. 

For details, see the Specially Adapted MV application packet. 
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SENIOR & SOCIAL SERVICES 

 

Registration is required at least one week in advance for these programs.  

Space is limited. Call 860-647-9196 

 

 

AARP DRIVER SAFETY COURSE 

Thursday, March 27 from 9:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. 

 

This is the second presentation in a three-part series called “Getting Your 

House in Order” at the Bolton Senior Center. We are hosting the AARP Driver 

Safety Course on Thursday, March 27 from 9:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. This is a 

four-hour class designed to remind you of the rules of the road. Participants 

age 60+ may receive a discount on their auto insurance policy. The cost is 

$20 for AARP members and $25 for non-members. Payment is due the day 

of the class either by cash or check made payable to AARP.  

 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

TEA PARTY 

Thursday, April 17 at 12 p.m.  

 

We cordially invite you to a tea party on 

Thursday, April 17 at 12 p.m. at the Senior 

Center. Delectable sandwiches, desserts, teas 

and other delights will be served while 

wearing festive hats to brighten the 

afternoon. Please RSVP to the Senior Center 

by Thursday, April 10. 
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BENTLEY MEMORIAL LIBRARY 

 

 

CHOCOLAT BY JOANNE HARRIS 

Wednesday, March 26th at noon. 

 

Chocolat is an intriguing tale of a French village, tradition 

bound people and charming rebels. The deliciousness of 

chocolate represents both the path of sin and the beauty of 

life. Read the book and join us for an eye opening exploration 

of life in the small French town of Lansquenet.  

REGISTER HERE 

 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

READING HALL OF FAME/CEREAL BOX DECORATION 

Saturday, March 29th from 11:30 to 1:30 p.m. 

 

Bentley Memorial Library will have staff ready to 

assist BCS students as they select titles for the grade-

level genre Reading Hall of Fame project. Bentley will 

also host a Cereal Box decorating session/pizza lunch. 

We'll supply the arts and crafts supplies you'll need. We will also have a 

limited number of empty cereal boxes if you forget yours at home. This event 

is sponsored by the Friends of Bentley Memorial Library. PREREGISTER HERE 

 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

VERNAL POOL SUNSET SERENADE 

Monday, March 31st from 6:00 to 7:30 PM 

 

Join the Bolton Conservation Commission and 

Bentley Memorial Library for an enchanting 

evening at the Vernal Pool Sunset Serenade on 

Monday, March 31st, from 6:00 to 7:30 PM. 

Discover the wonders of Connecticut's small yet 

productive vernal pools, as wetlands professional 

Ed Pawlak shares his expertise. Ed's informative presentation will be followed 

by a short, easy walk to an active vernal pool located just behind the library. 

As the sun sets at 7:15 PM, be serenaded by the soothing calls of peepers and 

croaking wood frogs while Ed identifies signs of species that rely on vernal 

pools. For more information, please contact BCC Chair Rod Parlee at 860-649-

8066 ext. 6110 or rparlee@boltonct.gov or Bentley Memorial Library at 860-

646-7349. PREREGISTER HERE. 

 

https://shared.outlook.inky.com/link?domain=xk69d4abb.cc.rs6.net&t=h.eJxVksuOokAARX-l42JWoxZQFNCJmeY5IooI2qgbUkAhyEuLUsTO_Pu0mdXk7m5yzup8jW60Gr2_jXLGLt37dPookZJCHMeTJJnQDk0awqasmZy7y69sBgDn7oGUayVeC1eV4xhdljDHneyuQnLmjXghW3pTNoopuz2suS4IC9eQWEJCp1lYq8omSSNEWF0hsMIo8mQeX9vOt1J8WLi5vdYKQvaybiFL1SLbcYL1kvm5ES47pw7zYSdu1vuTrpyFBSiAIhR9N7_hodDuwSB_Bjnepkq50yzKih2vydaD8TtciBHL1F2Qhpa5X5l7o2bCuFmiQF_uyqCO1CymF8fyxM2J8ym4843Pe90xvVjeb6k1HMv2xe2K9ZlmoprTYVnirfrJbX0XlehYBOuD7bQRejoi8vUwvlFzER8PuBaleekUxw2S2jnHyfAifs_NjourIoA2q3UNqZ7ZPq9Ync1-JLNbl_s5l_ZdJPQZ9TZ6oRlGc4CSlEm5US692pzDh5hv78LG7w2gG7b57F9oPju7IKFnnJdDfxUFYcelon-Nhmddj5caOXnnh3E_hHd5_1wch96hD8Meh9_s6OfbqHwFELcVa5sxa_tm2pW4xhR__PsSNjm19ylMZTERMoGHUMQEZBDKkoCVBEEUcyTGU06CQAIQCtIESCKvAPiSk5ecVMUTx4TlHzFpWEWGmtQtLXBVFTHFdPiOrSNNOkna-sWkL-b_i70q5f78Bfpk3fg.MEUCIAWsVuyxK7lrYEZv-8Mq9Hc0Uzq8zFdMASnQEGwBQarSAiEA4FRvKNdd2U5Ak3_7gsTanjRyBSu2UxFDA-XM6eJZ0yQ
https://shared.outlook.inky.com/link?domain=xk69d4abb.cc.rs6.net&t=h.eJxVksmOokAAQH-l42FOg7IUi52YaRUX0AYFbcCLKYrCYkcKKXAy_z5t5jTXl7x3er9HjyYfvb-NSNvW9H0y6TNlGgEYhmOExg1VxiVuJ205Tmn9K57xvGD5vEoWGbSl-1wQ2mafAQKpZn16OBX10NTWyzIrpyvNYqAQqOsllq62CHu70lx_5gbJG1hR6KlRA8wtJcLDUra1WJ9rrkbdc-cW0aLDS2vJGam316W62u_P-rafn5SLlxj-ygehw27r9Jk485MYxPP4886odFusnB6j7rGFS4mZ_pq_3NpMGuxLhDylioevw3yTZhRddycjEDOM2OlSOJvmRgLb5xk2QL9fR8fDwwjK6aYDmx2AZ-raX8RC_PYusLqOWzN8mAfzHnxB13Y3rjGAq50Ex5sfxldcRFmvJEpPFF8D4O7nXFQdtMKgzJbLpYxwwq-oKCB7bqWD7pQuJ69EJ7fXx_ls9gPNHpQ4RIgYvUosbg7HZbLQ9TIAqhqrRM_2h2K1Bb1MTp10dJjOL3Vj9WQvlcxSi0dNCkk2sLssSWchkp37dXgWBbdf4Nsh7fUu8DrNf5qXge2aXjc479sd_XwbZa8Bwipvq5JrK1ZOaAYL2MCPfwy141vVTUCkyUiKJREAGWI-BkBTJThFClBCAYdwIqiAV3kAJHXMq7I45cErjl9xnCdPGOKWfIS4bHM8FLiomgTmeRI2sBm-Z6O4jMaoKl5O9HL-R-3rUuHPX9iN4mg.MEUCIQCp5h7-oKmDEslKVL0lVPPtOPwW7M-DT0mRWIqWRvlRTAIgULRmQNtWYD6m-kOS7UWvQshRCmTf3q1qBp6kJQNzkdg
mailto:rparlee@boltonct.gov
https://shared.outlook.inky.com/link?domain=xk69d4abb.cc.rs6.net&t=h.eJxVksuOokAAAH9l4mFPqzbSvCYxOwqioiI4OoAX00DzEGiwaUHY7L_vkD3ttZKqU_0ePWk-en8bJYxV9ft0-spEJYTI9ydBMKG1OCGYTRmZ3OvqVzQHgDNdICXLDB35x4LjGN1nMEG1bB4cfJ9pviHrKsmIspLNFhZc_emkpiaxADs7YuiHfNuMrVw267NapVKLktUpWJgK4MjSaPxutXt2XwW0bc0CLb99rY7eMXK9PaL5MelfW1UvHjfPU4RlfdhZBEaGKJ5VOrtnh1C0L7RWXhzuZLZZG0XdRZvxZQziaKY-1uuNh-mNP-MFqcUvJReOn-HNOSuOTjN-k6dI_Lyx-BhXvc5coV3fOFXPZc_fxLbw7JSzta6u1DhenRYBhRaRuWBQzDo5J1dgBrjSrb4sDeTr7kPj9ovYOlQXpFyeTVoKSnUIL9tZYyikSL6YrfVtZOeuW2p4lzRR5nDxfP4jmD_r5JRwYVvf-Dailq2mS00jHpSkSEq0bG8Vqw18Ccm54e1TqwFV2676dlCT-d0EAb2jJOvah8DzFy4UTo9b1xfFeL_EsXV_aY3nNLLbG9eu3dGXth073-7o59soGwbwy5yVZMzKlkzrDBWIoo9_LGCTuGymMJSFgI_4GYQCwiCCUJZ4pAQiFH0O-2jKSRBIAEJemgBJmCkADnE8xHGe9sjHLPnwMWE57gpclDRFeZ76FNHue7Yak3ASlMXghIPzP2LDpdyfvyvx4ic.MEQCICgqGy5GfcEcIdx9AKeOVORcRdREzlESQSS-BSewfT0YAiBNh1puDmgoMH2xKliPdcoVfuw7hsi95vztPbB1nlLI5Q
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RECREATION DEPARTMENT 

 

SPRING BREAK CAMP 2025 

Register before April 1
st

.  

 

 

Join the Bolton Recreation Department 

during your Spring break for a week of fun 

and games! During the week, participants 

will spend time participating in indoor and 

outdoor activities, creating colorful crafts, 

and examining what spring has to offer 

with their friends! 

 

 

Ages: 3-12 

Cost: $160 

When: Monday April 14- Friday April 17, 2025 

Time: 9:30 a.m.-3:30 p.m. 

AM Care 7:30am-9:30am, PM Care 3:30 p.m.-5:30 p.m. 

Add-ons: AM Care- $20, PM Care- $20 | AM/PM Care- $40 

Where: Herrick Park, 29 Hebron Rd, Bolton, CT 06043 

REGISTER HERE. 

 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

EARLY BIRD REGISTRATION IS UP! 

Monday-Friday, June 23 to August 15  

At Herrick Park, 29 Hebron Road, Bolton 

 

 

 

• Regular Week: $200 R / $240 NR 

• Field Trip Week: $275 R / $315 NR 

• Extended AM Care: 7:30 AM - 9:30 AM ($20) 

• Extended PM Care: 3:30 PM - 5:30 PM ($20) 

 

Early Bird: March 17 – March 31 - $10.00 off  

Regular Registration: April 1– May 31st  

Late registration: June 1—Monday at noon prior to the week IF SPACE IS 

AVAILABLE. 

 

For more information, click here, and to register click here. 

https://boltonrec.recdesk.com/Community/Program/Detail?programId=1173
https://boltonrec.recdesk.com/Community/Page?pageId=9563
https://boltonrec.recdesk.com/Community/Program
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OTHER EVENTS AND INFORMATION 

 

 

BOLTON MOBILE FOODSHARE 

 

The Bolton Mobile Foodshare will be held from 10:00 to 10:30 

AM at St. George’s Episcopal Church, 1150 Boston Turnpike, 

Bolton, CT.  This is an outdoor food distribution that assists 

families in need.  

 

Upcoming Dates:   Tuesdays, March 25  

                                                April 8 and 22 

 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

 

Preschool screening will be held on Friday, April 4, 202,5 at 12:30 pm and 

1:15 pm at Bolton Center School. To participate, please complete 

the Preschool Screening Application by Friday, March 28, 2025. 

For more information, please refer to the Child Find and Preschool 

Screening form.  

 

SERVE ON A BOLTON BOARD OR COMMISSION! 

 
The Town of Bolton is seeking residents to fill vacancies on various 

Boards and Commissions. If you’re interested in making a difference, fill 

out our Interest Form and send it to hr@boltonct.gov. 

 

For more details, visit our Boards & Commissions page. 

 

https://shared.outlook.inky.com/link?domain=files.smartsites.parentsquare.com&t=h.eJxVjc1uwyAQBl8l4tzyj2ly6ptY6zW2kTEQIMkhyrvHVg9RT7safZp5klsJ5HIiS2u5XhibfHCV1g1Kq77tb4biYqvX234ppo3pTgkmuTR9Lq7iklLoKxbnoo9zDzkHj9B8ir2geZzI14msR2FIoaX43dIjsrrCXoDfP4aNzunOtB25tSCltjh0nTQC0Aj8kZOydlCGCasFV4JrRc9CcmXkIXeHfN0Q4Q4R5uWf9BiMn_oH-h2K1xsej1Hn.MEQCIG3y2nMnCyMAEeMGL-48nX3HTzYHSiWk51nHSOtI-uNsAiBK48ykiPff3p9dOkZj_BkkbQiGMf1PANjG7N0Do6CZdA
https://shared.outlook.inky.com/link?domain=files.smartsites.parentsquare.com&t=h.eJxVjUluxCAQAL8y4pwAzWKSOeUniM02MgYH8OQQ5e_BymGUQ6tbpVbVNzprQvcbWns_2p2QOabQcNtN7S32cR6mhtzb5zk2dmUnYuJAGGVSuzUmr-eYvTZjjhqaW0tJurkaQo55semsFjTgw8_o5Ya2K2VL6iW_9vKVSdvMSJmPP-Y6XsqDCOWpUoYxoZydJibBOAnujc1cKcslASWAcqCC43dglEt2ycMl33bnzMNks6z_pNeDf9afMA4IP79xilUx.MEYCIQD3QNTeIDn8Am-vLjkFhtFWcwhMPg90Nv5yndWyS2DxoAIhAOBHYKe8SvOcKOzlXJAqrnklNiS2eNprOdPKOHOLOISM
https://shared.outlook.inky.com/link?domain=files.smartsites.parentsquare.com&t=h.eJxVjUluxCAQAL8y4pwAzWKSOeUniM02MgYH8OQQ5e_BymGUQ6tbpVbVNzprQvcbWns_2p2QOabQcNtN7S32cR6mhtzb5zk2dmUnYuJAGGVSuzUmr-eYvTZjjhqaW0tJurkaQo55semsFjTgw8_o5Ya2K2VL6iW_9vKVSdvMSJmPP-Y6XsqDCOWpUoYxoZydJibBOAnujc1cKcslASWAcqCC43dglEt2ycMl33bnzMNks6z_pNeDf9afMA4IP79xilUx.MEYCIQD3QNTeIDn8Am-vLjkFhtFWcwhMPg90Nv5yndWyS2DxoAIhAOBHYKe8SvOcKOzlXJAqrnklNiS2eNprOdPKOHOLOISM
https://www.boltonct.gov/boards-commissions
mailto:hr@boltonct.gov
https://www.boltonct.gov/boards-commissions
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HAZARD TREE REMOVAL, HOP RIVER TRAIL  

 

 

 

The CT Deep State Parks Division will be conducting a hazard tree removal 

project along the Hop River Rails to Trails SP. The work will start at Bolton 

Notch SP and proceed east toward Columbia, ending at the Kings Rd. crossing. 

This work will be done by a contractor, J&J Bros, under state contract. 

 

The work will consist of removing dead, decaying and structurally 

compromised trees along the trail that have the capability to impact public 

safety and the use of the trail. The work zone will extend approx. 25' on either 

side of the trail. 

 

Mechanized equipment will be used to remove the trees, including a 

senebogan grapple saw vehicle, a bucket truck, whole tree chipper truck, chip 

trailer and log truck. All the brush will be chipped into trailers and removed 

off site, any remaining wood will be removed with a log truck and disposed 

of offsite. 

 

Rolling closures of the trail will occur as the work takes place, most closures 

will be at trail head parking areas. CT DEEP staff will be onsite daily to monitor 

the work and ensure public safety. 

 

This project has been approved by an internal CT DEEP review and has been 

posted on the CT DEEP website, www.ct.gov/deep/distressedtrees . The 

public can submit questions or concerns directly to deep.hazardtrees@ct.gov. 

 

Work is anticipated to start around April 1
st

 and take 3-4 weeks for 

completion. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.ct.gov/deep/distressedtrees
mailto:deep.hazardtrees@ct.gov
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CALENDAR 

 

March 24 Fire Commission – 7 p.m. 

 25 Board of Selectmen A/P meeting – 6 p.m. 

 25 Inland Wetlands Commission – 7: p.m. 

 27 Finance – BOE and BOS Presentation – 7 p.m. 

   

April  1 Board of Selectmen | Town Hall– 6:30 p.m. 

 3 Finance Committee Special Meeting – 7:15 p.m. 

 7 Conservation Commission – 7 p.m. 

 7 Heritage Farm Commission – 7 p.m. 

 8 Board of Selectmen A/P Meeting- 6 p.m. 

 8 Zoning Board of Appeals 7 p.m. 

 9 Planning and Zoning 7:30 p.m. 

 10 Finance Committee Special Meeting – 7:15 p.m. 

 

 

 

FOR OTHER EVENTS, VISIT CONNECTICUT’S COUNTRYSIDE  

 

 

Connecticut’s Countryside is a group between the towns of Bolton, Coventry, 

Mansfield, and Tolland, with the goal to promote economic growth in the four 

towns. To that end, we have a website that highlights various events 

throughout the region as well as businesses located in Bolton. Please see 

below for information on how to use the website and the website URL below.  

 

Website URL: https://www.ctcountryside.org/ 

 

https://www.ctcountryside.org/

